
OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER 

LITTLE ROCK, ARKANSAS 
 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS COMMUNICATION 

FEBRUARY 1, 2022 AGENDA 

 

Subject: 

 

To express the willingness of 

the City of Little Rock to 

apply for Section 208 Federal-

Aid Funding for Stump Creek 

Improvements. 

 

 

Submitted By: 

 

Public Works Department 

Action Required: 
 

   Ordinance 

√ Resolution 

Approved By: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bruce T. Moore 

 City Manager 

   

SYNOPSIS To authorize the City Manager, or his designated 

representative, to apply for and if received, execute 

agreements with the United States Army Corps of Engineers 

for the Stump Creek Clearing and Snagging Project. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT Funding for this project will be from a Corps of 

Engineers Cost Share Grant Agreement 

($325,000.00) and from Bond and Sales Tax Funds 

previously designed for Ward 2 ($400,000.00).  Stump 

Creek will be funded from the 3/8-Cent Capital 

Improvement Sales Tax and the Limited Tax General 

Obligation Improvement Bonds previously designated for 

Yorkwood Drainage, and Yorkwood Drainage on Smith 

Creek will be from Rescue Act Funding.  

 

RECOMMENDATION Approval of the resolution. 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

This resolution authorizes the City to apply for and if 

received, sign grant award documents, agreements, right-of-

way acquisition documents and contracts for a project to 

clear debris and make minor channel improvements in the 

Stump Creek floodway south of Arehart Drive and east of 

Reck Road in an area known for local flooding.     

 


